
 

April 10, 2018 

 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
RE:  Gary Kilpatrick & Associates, P.A. 
Office: 3397 CHERRYBROOK DRIVE, 
JAMESTOWN N.C. 27282 
 
Dear Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
It is my pleasure to recommend to you Gary Kilpatrick & Associates, P.A.  I have retained Gary on a 
number of cases ranging from engines, hydraulics and engineering issues.  Mr. Kilpatrick is very honest 
and straightforward.  He will tell you quickly whether he believes he can help you.  His work ethic is A+.  
He is able to identify engineering issues that are relevant to the legal case and is able to explain them in 
simple terms.  Once the theory of the case is developed, I have noticed that Mr. Kilpatrick is most 
thorough in documenting the engineering aspects of the case.  Simply put, he goes over and above in 
researching the engineering issues and documenting the file with demonstrable exhibits.  For example, 
on a ‘products liability’ matter versus an ATV company, Gary researched the literature on the issue to 
find that the industry had known of the problem Plaintiff was complaining since 1973. 
 
If Gary thinks you can win the case based on sound engineering principles, he will tell you so.  If Gary 
does not think you can win the case, he will also tell you so.  Thank you for allowing me to recommend 
Gary to help you prepare the engineering aspects of your case.   
 
 
Thank you for your attention to same. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Rob Starnes 


